Info

From: Walker, Eva (EC) <eva.walker@canada.ca>

Sent: Thursday, July 2, 2020 2:59 PM

To: Info

Cc: EE Nord RPN NU / EA North PNR NU (EC); Olyslager, John (EC)

Subject: RE: NIRB 125515/11MNO034: Reconsideration Process regarding NIRB's assessment of Agnico Eagle's "Saline Effluent Discharge to Marine

Environment" Project Proposal

Hello,
In response to the Nunavut Impact Review Boards (NIRB) June 30, 2020 request of the abilities of parties to participate in the assessment of Agnico Eagle Mines
Saline Effluent Discharge to Marine Environment Proposal for Meliadine Gold Mine, Environment Climate Change Canada (ECCC) is providing the following
response.
a) Process timelines — ECCC continues to maintain operations at as close to normal as possible and should be able to meet timelines set by the NIRB for this
process.
b) Meeting format — ECCC preference would be for of written and verbal formats. ECCC’s expertise is primarily based outside Nunavut and in-person public
meetings may prove difficult for our attendance with current or future travel restrictions.
c) Resource limitations — there are no capacity or resource limitations that would inhibit ECCC’s ability to participate as required.
Please let me know if you require any further information or clarification.
Regards,
Eva

Acting Senior Environmental Assessment Officer / Agente principal d’évaluation environnementale par intérim

Environment and Climate Change Canada - Environnement et changement climatique Canada eva.walker@canada.ca / 867-669-4744
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From: NIRB Enterprise Management System <noreply@nirb.ca>

Sent: June 30, 2020 9:36 AM

To: info@nirb.ca

Subject: NIRB 125515/11MNO034: Reconsideration Process regarding NIRB's assessment of Agnico Eagle's "Saline Effluent Discharge to Marine Environment"
Project Proposal

30-Jun-2020

Dear Parties:

Please see the attached correspondence from the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) regarding the reconsideration process for Agnico
Eagle Mines Limited's "Saline Effluent Discharge to Marine Environment" Project Proposal (NIRB File No. 11MN034).

The NIRB invites interested parties to provide information on their ability to participate in the NIRB's assessment of the "Saline Effluent Discharge to
Marine Environment” Project Proposal. Parties are requested to submit comments directly to the NIRB via email at info@nirb.ca or through the online
public registry at www.nirb.ca by July 10, 2020.

If you have any questions or require additional clarification, please contact Tara Arko, Director, Technical Services at tarko@nirb.ca or Erin Reimer,
Technical Advisor I, at ereimer@nirb.ca.

Best Regards,

Talia Maksagak
Manager, Technical Administration

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0
Phone: 867-983-4600

Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033
Fax: 867-983-2594

E-mail: info@nirb.ca

Web: www.nirb.ca



